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Mr. Tucker Green, P.E.

RE:  Lots 7A & 7B Vista Grande Addition

December 5, 2008

December 5, 2008
Mr. Tucker Green, P.E.

Per Se Engineering

2116 Lead Avenue  S.E.

Albuquerque, New Mexico  87106
RE:
Lots 7A & 7B Vista Grande Addition


File: G11-D 068
Drainage Report & Plan for Platting, Grading & paving      PE Stamp 11-03-08 
Dear Mr. Green: 

Based upon the information provided in your submittal received 11-03-08, the above referenced Drainage Report & Plan cannot be approved for Preliminary/Final Plat, Grading Permit nor Paving Permit until the following comments are addressed:  
1. The conceptual grading plan is acceptable as presented, with following specific issues needing to be addressed.  
2. On your resubmittal, on the Drainage Information Sheet provide the correct Legal Description and Site Address for this site (not “Airport Industrial Park”).  
3. Although the grading plan proposes development of only the proposed Lot 7A, drainage for proposed Lot 7B must be addressed with this plan.  Mr. Bingham has had recent discussions with the owner (Joe Wade) regarding the need to dedicate a storm drainage easement across Lot 8 for the benefit of Lot 7B.  This easement will be required as a condition of replat of Lot 7 to Lots 7A & 7B, and should be reflected on your resubmitted Grading Plan.  

4. On C-101 and in the Drainage Report, Section “Grading and Drainage” clarify with references to proposed Lots 7A and 7B where they are discussed.  

5. On C-101, clearly show and label the location of the proposed boundary between Lots 7A & 7B on the Grading Plan and on the Utility and Driveway Plans. 
6. On the Grading Plan, verify and correct the spot elevations on the swales around the pad on the western portion of proposed Lot 7A.  Provide a spot elevation near the NW corner of the pad and check the ones around the east and south side of the pad, which do not coincide with the 1% grade shown.  
7. Provide a spot elevation on the existing gutter flowline west of the sidewalk plate to verify that site runoff will flow west on Ward Avenue.  pr
If you have any questions or would like to schedule a meeting to discuss this, you may contact me at 924-3981.

Sincerely,

Gregory R. Olson, P.E.
Hydrology Section

XC:
Bradley Bingham, COA-PLN/Hydrology

Drainage file:  G11-D 068
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